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Dear Trinity Congregation:								        May 23, 2024

Grace and Peace to each of you!

For the past 2 Wednesdays, you have received emails informing you of a Church Conference/ 
Congregational Meeting on Sunday, June 2 following our 10:30 worship. I hope you will make every 
effort to attend!

The agenda for the meeting will include my final Pastor’s Report, information from your Staff-Parish 
Relations Committee regarding pastoral/staff transition, an update regarding our 3-year Mission and 
Ministry Campaign, Capital Project Updates, and a Church Conference Vote on the S. Linneman Road 
Land Sale Proposal.

Regarding the Land Sale Proposal: over the last few months, Church Council and Trustees have 
discussed the possibility of selling 4 plots of land, to the west of the church building, on the piece  
of our property bordering S. Linneman Road. Your Church Council is grateful to Paul Hoefert and  
Mark Lattner, Trinity Trustees, for working to develop these plans. As we move towards more needed 
renovation/maintenance to ensure the future of our physical plant and grounds, we sense that the 
timing is right for such a proposal. However–your input, questions, and vote of approval will be  
needed.

A Church Conference vote is needed to empower Trustees to move forward with the organization 
needed for the sale of any church land.  Only those who have taken the vows of membership may be 
eligible to vote;  you must be present (in person) to vote. (Just to clarify: regular attendees are very 
much a part of Trinity but if you have not officially joined then you may not vote on this matter.) No 
proxy or zoom vote is allowed for these matters. As an Elder, I have been given the authority by our 
District Superintendent to preside over the Church Conference.

If you have questions BEFORE the June 2 meeting, we encourage you to do the following:

•   Attend our informational meeting on Wednesday, May 29, at 7 pm, to be held in the sanctuary 

                                              (a zoom option is available for this: Connect Here).

•  �Email officeadmin@trinitymp.org by May 29, with your questions.  We will compile these with  
answers, to be presented at the June 2 meeting.

• � Feel free to reach out to Church Council Chair Paul Brezinski, or me.

Please join me in prayer for all of our Trinity leaders, as they guide us through this time of transition.

I’m reminded of the bible verse which sustained us during the Mission and  
Ministry Campaign:   
For surely I know the plans I have for you, says the Lord, plans for your welfare and not  
for harm, to give you a future with hope.  (Jeremiah 29:11)  

Every Blessing,

Pastor Wendy
Rev. Wendy Hardin Hermann
Pastor/Head of Staff

https://zoom.us/j/676771850
mailto:officeadmin@trinitymp.org











